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Comments: The decision should end grazing in the High Uintas Wilderness in order to protect native wildlife,

restore the degraded watershed, and enhance opportunities for an increasingly rare Wilderness experience. To

mitigate impacts to the few affected ranchers, the Forest Service should decide to retire grazing permits that are

voluntarily waived back to the agency, giving the ranchers the opportunity to seek compensation from

conservation interests before the allotments are permanently closed.??

 

The High Uintas has more livestock grazing than any other Wilderness in the country.

 

Years of extensive grazing by domestic sheep has displaced native wildlife, led to persecution of predators like

bears, coyotes, and mountain lions, marred the landscape, compromised water quality, and negatively impacted

visitors seeking solitude and an authentic Wilderness experience.

Unfortunately, the agency's proposed action is to continue the status quo, filling the High Uintas with more than

10,000 domestic sheep and their lambs for two months every summer to the exclusion of native wildlife.

 

The SDEIS fails to disclose how many native predators-such as black bears, mountain lions, or coyotes-are killed

in the High Uintas Wilderness to protect domestic sheep, nor the effects continued sheep grazing has on the

potential for recovering native wildlife such as wolves and grizzly bears.

 

Additionally, grazing by domestic sheep and cows compromises the High Uintas watersheds, fouls the lakes and

streams, and severely degrades the experience of visitors seeking a Wilderness experience. Grazing should be

curtailed to meet the public's interest in protecting the High Uintas for wildlife and an authentic Wilderness

experience for visitors.

 

Furthermore, domestic sheep grazing is incompatible with recovering native bighorn sheep population. If

domestic sheep grazing remains in the High Uintas, the native bighorn sheep are likely doomed. Also, grazing by

domestic sheep and cows compromises the High Uintas watersheds, fouls the lakes and streams, and severely

degrades the experience of visitors seeking a Wilderness experience. Grazing should be curtailed to meet the

public's interest in protecting the High Uintas for wildlife and an authentic Wilderness experience for visitors.

Please support the no grazing option as it is best for the wildlife, watersheds, recreation, and the Wilderness. At

the very least, the Forest Service should close any sheep grazing allotment if the permit is waived back to the

Forest Service.?

 

Thank you for your time and consideration.


